




        Well, there’s good news and bad news.  Which would you rather
hear first?  We have assembled a fine team of  20 editors and 50 reviewers
from the US, Canada, UK, South Africa, and Australia, have arranged to
reprint reviews from other alternative publications (Cooperative Children’s
Book Center Choices, MSRRT Newsletter,  Women in Libraries, the Work-
book, and WorldViews), have received good reviews in professional jour-
nals for our inaugural January issue (see sidebar), and have come a long
way in learning the mechanics of magazine publishing.

But subscriptions are slow, we are late (the April issue appeared
only in October), and we are running out of money. The second and third
problems are closely tied to the first. Production slowed because in order
to economize we started using volunteer staff  instead of the professional
who designed and layed out the first issue.

Faced with cutting back reducing the number of pages per issue or
issues per year or increasing income, we have daringly chosen the latter
course, relying on a vigorous marketing campaign to bring in enough
money from subscriptions, advertising, SRRT allocations, individual do-
nations and foundation grants to carry Counterpoise through this start-up
period.

Counterpoise exists to facilitate public access to alternative points
of view.  Our success depends on you!

•  Write for a promotional packet to take to your local library to urge
them to subscribe.

•  Make a gift subscription to an institution.
•  Take a personal subscription.
•  Make a tax-deductible donation.
•  Advertise your publication in Counterpoise.
•  Help spread the word about Counterpoise.  Ask for brochures and

sample copies.

RATES: USA:    Institutions:  $35;    Low income:  $15;    Individu-
als: $25;    Single copy:  $9 FOREIGN:    Canada, Mexico:  add $5;
Others, surface:  add $5;  Others, airmail:  add $15

CHECKS  (US$ from a US bank):   COUNTERPOISE, 1716 SW
Williston Road, Gainesville, FL 32608-4049. Donations are tax-deduct-
ible.   Counterpoise is a publication of the American Library Association,
which has IRS 501(c)(3) tax-exempt status.  No credit cards.

Charles Willett
AIP Coordinator
Editor, Counterpoise

WHAT  THE CRITICS ARE SAYING

ABOUT COUNTERPOISE

         It packs 65 pages with bibliographic essays
and nearly 120 reviews of books, reference sources,
pamphlets, magazines, videos, and CD-ROMs, primarily
drawing from the output of independent U.S. publishers
and occasionally works from overseas.  Likewise, while the
vast majority of materials are adult-oriented, some young-
adult resources can be found. Most reviews are signed,
though a surprising number are drawn from other sources .
. . making this a useful compilation of viewpoints.   Even
smaller libraries that can hardly afford to stock the
‘mainstream’ materials reviewed in Library Journal and
elsewhere would do well to stock this as a reference and
research tool.  For all libraries.”   -- Library  Journal

         The books, pamphlets, zines and nonprint
materials included here are often overlooked by schools,
universities and libraries.  Counterpoise attempts to correct
this imbalance by provoking essays and original reviews of
small and alternative press publictions, as well as reviews
reprinted from out-of-the-mainstream newsletters.” --
George M. Eberhart,  College & Research Libraries News

         The reviews are all perceptive, concise and
give full details on how to order the material reviewed.  As
should be expected from a project such as this, there are
thorough and clear indices of publishers, authors, titles and
a subject classification schdule.  Thank heaven for
librarians! In general, this is a first tentative step for
Counterpoise which has found firm ground.  There is
obviously a desperate need for this sort of project; it is just
a case of whether the information profession will allow it to
bloom.  In the wild frontierof the information age the library
profession has an obligation to be an unbiased server of
knowledge, and this will involve redressing the balance of
iniquity placed on us by big business and government.
This will be distasteful to some who want to just spoon
feed others what they are spoon fed themselves, but these
people are failing to serve their client groups to the best of
their ability. Counterpoise  is a small step in this
reassessment of how we work as information providers,
and small steps can lead to giant leaps!”   --  Richard
Turner,  New Library World  (UK)
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[Environmental Justice will be one the TFOE programs
at the 1998 ALA Annual Meeting in Washington, D.C. This
article demonstrates the need for such a program at ALA. One
of the featured TFOE speakers will be from the EPA’s Office of
Environmental Justice. The following is from EPA Press Ad-
visory R-145, as modified by Fred Stoss (
fstoss@acsu.buffalo.edu) for the ALA Task Force on the Envi-
ronment]

EPA has announced the winners of its Environmental
Justice Community-University Partnership Grants, which total
over $2 million.  The program was established to help minorities
and low-income communities address local environmental jus-
tice issues through formal partnership agreements with colleges
or universities.  The winners have created projects that will in-
crease environmental awareness, expand community outreach
and provide training and education to socio-economically disad-
vantaged communities impacted by environmental hazards.

The 11 projects are:

Florida A&M University , Southeastern Center for Com-
munity Environmental Health, $250,000;

Indiana University Northwest Campus, Environmental
Justice Partnership, $246,486;

New Mexico Highland University, Pecos River Water-
shed Plan, $89,064;

City College of San Francisco, Environmental Justice
Community Education Project, $249,720;

Fort Belknap College, Developing and Enhancing Aquatic
Resource Analysis Capabilities Through Collaboration, $249,982;

Merrimack College, Community Learning for Environ-
mental Assistance to Neighborhoods, $250,000;

North Carolina Central University , Reducing Pesticide
Exposures in Farm Workers and Farm Worker Families,
$249,193;

Virginia Commonwealth University, Environmental Jus-
tice Partnership, $249,830;

Northwest Indian College, River Witness Environmental
Justice Project, $245,688;

University of Minnesota, A Partnership to Evaluate a
Superfund Site on Leech Lake Tribal Lands, $249,781;

 Albert Einstein College/Montefiore Medical Center,
Community-Based Efforts to Reduce Lead Hazards, $249,720.

For descriptions on the individual projects and copies of
the application guidance, contact, Mustafa Ali at 202-564-2606.

Detailed summaries of each project are available and can
be obtained by fax, email or on the EPA’s OEJ Web site (in the
near future). Contact Mustaf Ali to receive the detailed announce-
ment: ali.mustaf@epamail.epa.gov. The OEJ Web page is at:

http://www.epa.gov/oeca/eoj
IF FUNDING IS AVAILABLE an RFP for 1998 propsals

and proposal applications for the University/Community Part-
nership and Small Grants Programs will be announced in early
December.

Contacts at the EPA Office of Environmental Justice:
Robert Knox, Director or Clarice Gaylord
Office of Environmental Justice (MC-2201-A)
401 M Street, S.W. - Waterside Mall
Washington, D.C. 20460
202.564.2604
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TFOE NEWS ITEM

The Coretta Scott King Task Force has a

new wall planner that might be of interest to SRRT members.
The Coretta Scott King Award is presented at annual.

The recipients are African American authors and illustrators
whose distinguished books promote an understanding and
appreciation of the culture and contribution of all people to
the realization of the “American dream.” Sale of this planner
helps the task force to further address its goal to disseminate
information about this genre.

Organize your life with this full-color, two-sided wall
calendar which features 12 colorful, diverse works by Coretta
Scott King Award winning illustrators. Also features a com-
plete list of CSK award winning illustrators and honor books,
making it a great teaching and reference tool. Laminated for
durability for use in libraries and schools. 26” x 38”, $14 --
Item #5302-0498.

Contact Jenny McLarin at ALA Editions/ALA Graph-
ics for ordering information. jmclarin@ala.org Phone: (800)
545-2433, x2426 Fax: (312) 280-2422.

Dream Wall Planner
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October 17, 1997

Dear Ms. Thomas:

This letter is in response to the American Library Association Social [sic] Round Table resolution which calls on the Library
of Congress to provide Cataloging in Publication data “to all requesting publishers, regardless of size or number of authors.”

The CIP program was established to support the library community by providing cataloging in advance of  publication for
books most likely to be widely acquired by the nation’s libraries.  The objective of the program is to help the library community save
cataloging resources.  If the library can catalog a work quickly and make it available to the thousands of libraries that will acquire
that title, then those libraries need not expend the resources to individually catalog the same title.

While the CIP program prepares more than 50,000 CIP records a year and while more than seventy percent of participating
publishers are small publishers (i.e., publishers that produce five titles or fewer per year), for reasons of practicality and cost, not all
publishers nor all works are eligible for CIP.  Serials, mass market paperbacks, audiovisual materials, musical scores, etc. are out-of-
scope.  Self-published works are also out-of-scope as their distribution tends to be limited, and they can be cataloged more practically
locally by those libraries who obtain these works.

The Library has developed this policy with input from the library community.  In 1992, for example, the Library conducted an
extensive survey of the library community.  When asked to evaluate the positive impact on their organization of expanding the
program by including other types of publications and publishers, video discs, audio disks, multimedia packages, slidesets, mass
market paperbacks, electronic books, prominent non-U.S. publishers, microforms originally published in other formats, textbooks
below the secondary level, musical scores, and expendable educational materials ranked above self-publishers.

Under ideal circumstances, with appropriate funding, the Library could expand the CIP program to include all of the publi-
cations and publishers noted above.  Currently, however, staffing resources are strained, and it is a real, day-to-day challenge to
maintain current production levels while meeting the tight time constraints required by publishers’ production schedules.

While I would hope the CIP program could expand in the future to more fully meet the needs of the library community, I do
not believe the absence of CIP data limits the distribution and sale of self-published works.  The success of self-published works like
those of other publications is, I believe, principally determined by their intrinsic merit. Walt Whitman’s Leaves of Grass is a good
example.  In 1885 Leaves of Grass was published without CIP data.  This did not deter sales or distribution.  To the contrary, Leaves
of Grass found an enormous readership without CIP data.

Thank you for your interest in the CIP program.

Sincerely,
John Celli
Chief, Cataloging in Publication Division
celli@mail.loc.gov

In coordination with ALA President Barbara Ford’s theme, “Local Touch, Global Reach,” SRRT is organizing its 1998
main program on “Social Responsibility Around the World.” We have already invited our sister organizations around the world to
participate at the Washington, DC annual meeting. We expect to get some understanding of what our colleagues are doing, and
then see how we can work together on various projects.  The prospects are exciting.

Positive responses have already been received from organizations in 6 countries: Austria, Germany, Japan, South Africa,
Sweden, and the United Kingdom. The responding organizations are:

Arbeitskreis Kritischer BibliothekarInnen im Renner-Institut (KRIBIBI), Austria Arbeitskreis Kritischer BibliothekarInnen
(AKRIBIE), Germany Anti-Nuclear Librarians Club, Japan Library and Information Workers Organization of South Africa
(LIWO) Bibliotek i Samhälle (BIS), Sweden Information for Social Change, UK.

For organization descriptions see: Dehmlow, Raimund, ed. Directory of Progressive Librarians Around the World.
Hannover: Laurentius Publ., 1997. An expanded version of the directory is also online but without descriptions at http://
www.germany.net/teilnehmer/100/115158/adresse.htm. Links to various homepages are provided.

SRRT Newsletter

The Word, from The Man, at The Library

1998 SRRT Program
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Are You a New SRRT Member?

Welcome to SRRT, the voice for social change and progressive priorities within ALA and the profes-
sion.  We are glad to have you as a new member!  If you would like to learn more about SRRT and its various
task forces, here’s how.

If  you have specific questions about getting involved in SRRT, contact Ron Landskroner at
rlandskroner@igc.apc.org or 510.420.0712.

If you would like to join the SRRT listserv, send the following message to listproc@ala.org:

subscribe SRRTAC-L [your first name] [your last name]

If you would like to get involved with one of the SRRT task forces (Alternatives in Print; Coretta Scott
King; Environment; Feminist; Gay, Lesbian & Bisexual; Hunger, Homelessness & Poverty; and International
Responsibilities), contact the task force chairs directly. (Some task force contacts are listed inside, for others
get in touch with the SRRT Coordinator.)

If you attend ALA’s Midwinter and Annual Conferences, come to SRRT Action Council, Membership, or
task force meetings!  We always welcome new members and volunteers.

And keep your eyes peeled for the forthcoming SRRT web site.
Wendy Thomas
SRRT Coordinator

AMERICAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION
50 EAST HURON STREET

CHICAGO, IL  60611

return postage guaranteed

NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS

Permit No. 3226


